
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Worship Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

Introit 
“Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Call to Worship SDAH 341, v1 

To God be the glory, great things He hath done; 
So loved He the world that He gave us His Son, 

Who yielded His life an atonement for sin 
And opened the life gate that all may go in. 

Praise the Lord, praise the Lord, let the earth hear His voice; 
Praise the Lord, praise the Lord, let the people rejoice; 

O come to the Father, through Jesus the Son, 
And give Him the glory, great things He hath done. 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise NAH 180 
“Crown Him with Many Crowns” 

Tithes and Offerings 

Farewell Charlotte Marshall 

Family Prayer Barbara Clee 

Special Offering (Pathfinder Club) Paula Carrillo 

Children’s Story Vanessa Pizzuto 

Scripture Reading Maleah Ackie 
Hebrews 10:35-39 (NIV) 

Special Item Anette Paula Campbell 
“All the Glory” 

Sermon Dr Emmanuel Osei 
“Don’t Give Up on God” 

Closing Hymn SDAH 214 
“We Have This Hope” 

Benediction 
Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

 
 
 

15 September 2018 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Guide me in Your truth and teach me, 
for you are God my Saviour, 

and my hope is in you all day long. 
Psalm 25:5 (NIV) 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 
 

  



 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye 
Hymn SDAH 532 “Day by Day” 

Opening Prayer Mateo Turturica 
Mission Report Elena Turturica 

Special Music Temi & Timi Ademuyiwa 

Introduction to Lesson Study Elder Roger Murphy 
"Arrest in Jerusalem” 

Mission Offering & Prayer Chisom Wosu 
Closing Remarks & Thanks Akintunde Ayo-Ipaye 

Closing Hymn SDAH 528 "A Shelter in the Time of Storm” 
Closing Prayer Akintunde Ayo-Ipaye 

Parallel Service  
Happy 10th Anniversary Parallel Service! 

Jesus is Better: The Sermon to the Hebrews (3-part series) 
Part 1 of 3 Sketches + Shadows 

Bible reading Hebrews 8:5-7 
Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

Elder Roy Christie 

Part 2 of 3 NEXT WEEK Faith + Future, Hebrews 11 

Sunset Times 
Today: 7:16pm       Next Friday: 7:02pm (Watford) 

Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful to maintain 
reverence in the sanctuary during and after the service, 
as well as in the concourse when the Parallel Service is in 
progress. After the service the sanctuary space is 
available for reflection and quiet communion with God. 

Subscribe to the eBulletin on the church website or email 
jef@stanboroughpark.org 
 
 

 

Announcements & Diary  

Accessible Parking. Our church has a legal responsibility 
to ensure that it provides sufficient designated parking 
spaces for blue badge holders. We are having difficulty 
at present because we do not know the number required 
for regular attendees. If you have a blue badge, please 
let me have your name, by phone 01923 461044, or e-mail 
js.bussey@ntworld.com. Joy Bussey, Special Needs Co-
ordinator 

For parents/carers of children who regularly attend the 
Primary or Junior Sabbath Schools – please complete a 
Registration Form (if you have not recently done so). 
These can be obtained from Pauline Allcock or one of the 
class teachers. Thanks. 

We are sorry to announce that the mother of Johnson 
Wong passed away peacefully on Monday evening, in 
Malaysia, after a long illness. We offer our sincere 
condolences to Johnson and his family. 

Sabbath afternoon Bible Studies TODAY at 3:30-4:30pm in 
the Maple Room. Subject: The Fall of Man. Why? 

SUNDAY SALE – 16th September from 12-2pm. Usual stalls 
and light refreshments. If you wish to donate items, please 
bring them on Saturday night from 8-9pm. The pathfinders 
are doing a car wash and have organized pampering in 
the Maple Room. Proceeds from this sale will go to STOP. 

Senior Club. Our next meeting is this coming Monday at 
the usual time of 2-4pm. We are happy that Alan 
Copeland is making a return visit and his illustrated talk is 
entitled ‘Tales of the Unexpected’. Please come along 
and meet our many members from the community. 

The Tuesday Bible Study Group meet in the Maple Room 
from 10:30 - 11:30 am studying the Gospel of John. 

Italian Classes with Annalisa Molteni will start from 18th 
September at 6.30pm in the Oak Room twice a month. 
For more information, please contact Annalisa by email 
at annalisa.buraglio@gmail.com  

The funeral service of our dear brother Reg Mayes will 
take place in the church on Thursday, 20th September at 
12 noon. His family will be encouraged by support from 
the church members. 

 

Choir Practice this week will be on Thursday, 20th 
September. You are very welcome to join us or speak to 
Beatrice or Grant if you would like more details. 

SOUP RUN on Friday 21st September will be led by the 
Youth Department, Rachel Lunan is the leader and Brian 
Davison is the driver. If you would like to get involved, 
please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. The soup 
run needs sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Whole Night Prayer Session on the 22nd September will be 
from 9pm-5am. Come & be blessed as we unite in prayer. 

MACMILLAN NURSES afternoon tea will be held on Friday, 
28th September at 3-4.30pm in the Cedar Sycamore 
room. Please come and invite your friends and 
neighbours to support this worthy cause. 

The Harvest Thanksgiving Festival will take place on 29th 
September. The church will be open on Friday 28th to 
receive your produce and food gifts for our harvest 
display. Many in the community will benefit from the food 
parcels, so please be generous. If you know someone 
who would appreciate a gift from our harvest, please 
hand in their name & address to one of our deaconesses. 

Le Voyage Concert 29th September at 6.30pm – 
Pathfinders invite you to a youthful journey through the 
history of Christian music. Reserve your place at 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/le-voyage-tickets-47547179895 

Fellowship Lunch on 6th October. Please book using the 
envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate or 
email Fiona fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by 2nd October. 

Gluten flour is now available from Pat Walton. 

SPCM There are still some slots available for flute, cello, 
guitar, saxophone, and clarinet. If anyone would like to 
enrol, contact Jiae Ahn by email spcmahn@gmail.com, 
or telephone 07737 404 261. All the lessons at the SPCM 
will resume on 17th September. Please continue giving 
support, especially through prayer. 

SPCM Junior Choir is also back on 19th September and if 
any child would like to join (aged between 9 and 14), let 
us know as soon as possible. Jiae Ahn. 


